
NATCA National Executive Board Meeting 
Las Vegas, Nevada 

December 10-11, 2024 
 
 
The meeting of the National Executive Board was held from December 10-11, 2024, beginning 
at 9:37 am PST at the Caesar’s Hotel and Casino, President Nick Daniels and Executive Vice 
President Mick Devine were present. 
 
Attendees 
Nick Daniels, President  
Mick Devine, Executive Vice President  
Clint Lancaster, Alaskan Regional Vice President  
Aaron Merrick, Central Regional Vice President  
Drew MacQueen, Great Lakes Regional Vice President  
Dan McCabe, Southern Regional Vice President  
Joel Ortiz, Western Pacific Regional Vice President  
Stephanie Winder, Northwest Mountain Regional Vice President  
Kevin Curtiss, New England Regional Vice President  
Mark Rausch, Region X Vice President  
Mike Christine, Eastern Regional Vice President 
John Bratcher, Southwest Regional Vice President 
Dean Iacopelli, NATCA Chief of Staff  
Olivia Hughes, Executive Administrative Assistant 
 
Level 4-9 Council 
Nick Daniels indicated the construction of a Level 4-9 Council, which would include a group of 
Facreps from each region. This council would work like the Core 30, Large Tracon Group, and 
the Center Rep Group. RVPs Mike Christine, Steph Winder, Drew MacQueen, and John Bratcher 
were named to assist in the creation of this group. 
 
Federal Contract Tower Group 
Nick Daniels indicated the construction of a Federal Contract Tower Group that would include 
all the Facreps from every FCT and work like the Core 30, Large Tracon Group, and the Center 
Rep Group. RVPs Steph Winder, Dan McCabe, Kevin Curtiss, and John Bratcher were named to 
assist in the creation of this group. 
 
RST Offsite Rep 
Drew MacQueen advised the board that Nick Luce (ORD) would become the offsite rep for RST. 
 
NGL OSHA Mentee 
Drew MacQueen advised the board that Casey Curtiss (ZID) would become the NGL OSHA 
Mentee. 
 
 



WV AND NJ State Coordinators 
Mike Christine advised the board that Phil Tucker (CRW) would become the new West Virginia 
state coordinator and April Ellis (TEB) would become the new New Jersey state coordinator. 
 
Washington District Professional Standards District Rep 
Mike Christine proposed that Erica Rosenberg (BGM) become the Washington District rep for 
Professional Standards.  This was approved unanimously. 
 
NEA OSHA Rep 
Mike Christine proposed that Lauren Underwood (ROA) become the NEA OSHA rep.  This was 
approved unanimously. 
 
NCE OWCP Rep 
Aaron Merrick proposed that Brett Hansen (ZKC) become the OWCP rep for NCE.  This was 
approved unanimously. 
 
NCE Onboarding Rep 
Aaron Merrick proposed that Daniel Witt (R90) become the Onboarding rep for the NCE.  This 
was approved unanimously. 
 
NATCA Corporate Members 
John Bratcher proposed that Systems Atlanta and Concept Seating Government, LLC become 
corporate members of NATCA.  These were both approved unanimously. 
 
Untimely Voucher Approvals 
Mick Devine proposed to accept the untimely voucher of Matt Higgins for $632.44. This was 
approved unanimously. 
 
Mick Devine proposed to accept the untimely voucher of Corrie Conrad for $250.00.  This was 
approved unanimously. 
 
Logo Requests 
John Bratcher proposed to accept the logo requests for HOU and ABI.  These were both 
approved unanimously. 
 
Joel Ortiz proposed to accept the logo requests for Barry Krasner Day at the 2025 NATCA 
Convention to be worn on Krasner Day as well for LAS as a logo request.  These were both 
approved unanimously. 
 
Union Synergy Mentees 
The board unanimously accepted Ariel Ortega (PRC) and Cassidy Roensch (FS2) be named as 
Union Synergy mentees. 
 
Central Florida State Coordinator 
Dan McCabe advised the board that Oscar Ortiz (F11) was being named as the central Florida 
state coordinator. 



 
CFS Planning Committee 
NATCA National Safety rep, John Murdock, put the following names up for the 2025 CFS 
planning committee: Chrissy Padgett, Erin Murdock, Katie Peltz, Dawn Johnson, Sam Navarro, 
Homer Benavides, Karina Marinas, Bridget Singratankul, Thom Metzger, Jill Blimline, Brianna 
Dever, Mindy Soranno.  This was approved unanimously. 
 
National Benefits Committee New Benefits 
National Benefits Chair, Jen Rivera, proposed that Union Plus Farmers Insurance be accepted as 
a new NATCA benefit.  This was approved unanimously. 
 
National Benefits Chair, Jen Rivera, proposed that Union Plus legal services be accepted as a 
new NATCA benefit.  This was approved unanimously. 
 
AMAS Renewal 
Nick Daniels proposed to renew the contract of AMAS.  This was approved unanimously. 
(conducted via telcon 12/4/24) 
 
AFL-CIO Retirement 
The NEB unanimously approved entering closed session to discuss the restructuring of the AFL-
CIO retirement plan.  The NEB unanimously approved drawing of funds from NATCA’s reserves 
to fund catch up contributions to the AFL-CIO retirement plan. (conducted via telcon 12/4/24) 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:00PST on Wednesday, December 11, 2024.  
 
 

 
Mick Devine 
Executive Vice President 

Signature
Wednesday,	October	23,	2024 9:57	AM


